
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Issue 5: 23 March 2017  

It is hard to know where to start this 

fortnight. I am amazed that a 

College with such a small student 

body can be so action packedé 

March is  certainly proving to be a 

big month at McAuley College. In 

the last week, we have engaged 

in our òBullying No Wayó day on 

Friday 17 March. Students 

explored different forms of bullying 

through a range of role plays 

presented by our staff. It was great 

to hear the many suggestions and 

strategies that our students knew 

to combat bullying within our 

community and keep it REAL! To 

celebrate this un ity, the staff 

prepared a wonderful ôorangeõ 

feast to enjoy in first break.  

 

 
Friday 31 March 

Last Day of Term One 
11.35 am Easter Liturgy 
1.00 pm Inaugural Cross 

Country 
 

Tuesday 18 April 
First day of Term Two 

Commencing at normal time of 
8:40 am 

 
Friday 21 April 

ANZAC Day Memorial Service 
12:15 pm 

 
Monday 24 April 

Parent Teacher Interview 
3:30 ς 6:00 pm 

 
Tuesday 25 April 

Public Holiday 
ANZAC Day Memorial Parade 

 
UNIFORM SHOP  
OPENING TIMES  

at  
ST MARYôS PRIMARY 

SCHOOL 
Monday and Tuesday each 

week between 

8:00am and 10:00am 

Then, on Monday, it was our first Celebration 

Day for MacKillop, timed to coincide with 

the feast day of St Joseph, and foundation 

day for the Josephite Sisters. MacKillop 

Pastoral Care group, under the direction of 

their teacher s Mrs Field, Mr Borg and Mrs 

Heit, presented a wonderful prayer and 

outline of Sai nt Mary MacKillopõs life. They 

talked as well about their value of LOVE and 

how this related to their patron. The 

highlight of the day, before we , of course , 

had a ôgreenõ feast, was the making of 

cuddle hearts for Mater Mothers. Staff and 

students sewed hea rts that will help mothers 

and their babies in the neo -natal ward. It 

was an honour to be part of this activity that 

focussed on serving people in our wider 

community, and echoed so clearly the 

words of Mary MacKillop, who said, òNever 

see a need without d oing something about 

itó. 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Finally, on Tuesday, we acknowledged Harmony Day with a prayer in Pastoral Care. The students also enjoyed 

some lunchtime activities that incorporated Indigenous games later in the week. Tuesday finished off with  our  

inaugural Meet and Greet with our parents followed by an information evening.  

To cap off a busy time, on Wednesday, our highlight, after immunisation, was the inaugural visit of our Executive 

Director, Miss Pam Betts and the Director of Administrative Services, Mr Michael Kearney. What a pleasure to 

welcome Pam and Michael to our Co llege. They were certainly most impressed with what their saw, but more so, 

in what they heard and experienced in speaking with the students. Happy learnersé engaged studentsé in a 

friendly and welcoming community! How proud I was to introduce (and show of f) the staff and students of McAuley 

College. Miss Betts was an instrumental part of the feasibility study many years ago for McAuley College, and Mr 

Kearney has provided great assistance more recently with the purchase of our College busé so it was lovely for 

them to see the fruits of their support.  

 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A reminder that as we move into our final week, it is a clear expectation that all students attend each day of school, 

including and up to the last day of Friday 31 March. All school days are well planned and are an integral part of our 

learning  and teaching program. I hope many parents can join us for the final day including our Easter Liturgy and 

Cross Country, details and times are  noted elsewhere in the newsletter.  

In Mercy  

Deidre Young  

Principal  

 

 

BELIEVEé In action 

Is your child resilient?  

We will often raise the topic of resilience with the students of McAuley College.  It is one of lifeõs great lessons that is 

best learnt early. It is the ability to push through difficult y and disappointment, knowing that these difficult moments 

will either pass or improve.  Michael Grose, one of Australiaõs leading parenting writers, in his recent book ôSpoonfed 

Generationõ write s that resilient kids share four basic skills: autonomy, pro blem solving, optimism and social 

connection. Some kids seem to have an innate resilience and can readily meet difficulties face on and move on 

quickly.  My experience as an educator and parent tells me that most kids need the adults in their life to assis t them 

in building resilience.   

Grose notes 7 ways that adults often limit opportunities for children in resilience building.  These are summarised as:  

1. Fight all their battles for them . Thereõs nothing wrong with going in to bat when kids struggle with difficulty 

inside or outside school, but make sure this is the last resort, not the first option.  

2. Make their problem, your problem . Sometimes parents take too much responsibility for issues that are really 

up to children to work out. We put jumpers on them even when they donõt feel the cold or wake them in the 

morning when they are capable of getting themselves up.  

3. Give kids too much voice.  It is easy to go overboard and allow them too much of a say in what happens to 

them. Kids often take the easy option to  avoi d hard or unpleasant situations or cannot see the long term 

impact of decisions.  Internet access times and supervision is an example of this.  

4. Put unrealistic or relentless pressure on kids to perform.  Expectations about success and achievement are 

important. Too low and kids will too easily meet them. Too high and kids can give up. Too much and kids can 

experience anxiety.  Sometimes less is better in regards to extra -curricular activities.  


